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Important Information Regarding Your Ul Tax Forms

Unemployment Insurance payments are taxable. If you were paid unemployment insurance
benefits in 2018, you will receive a 1099G form for your tax filing. The Department will mail
your 1099G no later than January 31, 2019 as required by law.

Once the 1099G has been issued and mailed, you will see this information in Claimant
Portal on your Welcome screen. This information is also available by calling 800-983-2300
and selecting option 5.

If you changed your mailing address after you were paid your last unemployment insurance
payment, you must submit a written address change request to the Claims Center in order to
have your 1099G mailed to your correct address. These documents are not forwarded by
the Post Office.

Address forms are accessible on the Department's website at:
http://labor.vermont gov/wordpress/wp-content/uploads//B-2-Claimant-Change-of-Name-
Addr.pdf.

http://labor.vermont.qgov/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/B-2-Clai
mant-Change-of-Name-Addr.pdf
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